ANNUAL MEETING HIGHLIGHTS

NEW DIRECTORS. Getting the feel of the
podium are newly elected directors. Left

to right, Randy Nelson, Fred Anderson,Jr.
and Tom Fischer.

HONORED. Retiring Howard Kaerwer of
Northrup King and his wife, Barbara,
admire plaque presented at banquet.

BIG WIGS. President Dale Caldwell of
MGCSA welcomes Don Hearn, Director
of GCSAA, who updated members on
the National Association

25 BIG ONES. Cal Polsean of Sioux Falls,
S.D. shows off 25-Year Membership
Plague presented at the annual meeting.
Doesn't look that old, does he?

James M. Latham, Jr. Named Green
Section Director, North-Central Region
FAR HILLS, N.J. — James M. Latham, Jr., of Fox Point,

WI, has been named Director of the North-Central Region of
the United States Golf Association Green Section.

Latham, whose appointment is effective Dec. 1, will replace
Stanley J. Zontek, who will become Director of the Mid-Atlantic
Region, replacing William G. Buchanan. Latham will be based
in Fox Point, WI, and will be responsible for Turf Advisory
Service visits to USGA Member clubs and courses in the states
of Towa, Illinois, Indiana, Michigan, Minnesota and Wisconsin.

Born in Hillsboro, TX, Latham was graduated from Texas
A&M College in 1952 and received a Master of Science in

Agronomy from Texas A&M in 1954 before additional graduate
study at Rutgers University. He is presently Manager,
Agronomy and Promotion, for the Milwaukee Metropolitan
Sewerage District.

He served on the USGA Green Section as the Northeastern
Agronomist in 1956 and the Southeastern Agronomist from 1957
through 1960. He joined the Milwaukee Metropolitan Sewerage
District as chief field agronomist in 1960 and served in that
capacity until 1978, when he was named manager of Marketing
and Agronomy.

Created in 1920, the USGA Green Section is a scientific
agency dedicated to improving the playing conditions of golf
courses in the United States.
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